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August 20, 2019 

Dr. Mark Escamilla, President and CEO 
Del Mar College 
101 Baldwin Blvd 
Corpus Christi, Texas 78404 

Dear Dr. Escamilla: 

Del Mar College implemented the recommendations in our prior report A Compliance 
Audit of Formula Funding at Del Mar College, issued May 14, 2018. 

Management has implemented the audit recommendations by: 

• Capturing and retaining student information system audit logs or change 
history for the critical data used for formula funding; 

• Improving internal controls to ensure that the amounts reported on the 
CBM004 report are correct and supported by appropriate documentation; and 

• Developing procedures to ensure that the date of birth reported on the 
CBM00A report are correct and appropriately documented. 

We conducted this audit in accordance with generally accepted government 
auditing standards. Those standards require that we plan and perform the audit to 
obtain sufficient, appropriate evidence to provide a reasonable basis for our findings 
and recommendations based on our audit objectives. We believe the evidence 
obtained provides a reasonable basis for the findings, if any, based on the audit 
objectives. 

If you have any questions or comments, please let me know. 

Sincerely, 

Mark A. Poehl, CPA, CIA, CISA, CFE 
Director, Internal Audit and Compliance 

A Follow Up Audit of Formula Funding at Del Mar College 
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PERFORMED BY: 
Ms. Jamyen Robinson-Hall, Compliance Specialist 

cc: 

THECB 
Board Members 

Commissioner’s Office 
Dr. Raymund Paredes, Commissioner of Higher Education 
Ms. Linda Battles, Deputy Commissioner for Agency Operations and 
Communications 
Dr. David Gardner, Deputy Commissioner for Academic Planning and Policy 
Mr. William Franz, General Counsel 
Strategic Planning and Funding 
Dr. Julie Eklund, Assistant Commissioner 

Del Mar College 
Ms. Carol A. Scott, Chair, Board of Regents 
Dr. Rito Silva, Vice President for Student Affairs 
Dr. Elizabeth Lewis, Executive Vice President and Chief Academic Officer 
Ms. Lenora Keys, Vice President and Chief Financial Officer 
Ms. Tammy McDonald, Vice President of Administration and Human Resources 
Mr. August Alfonso, Vice President of Facilities Operations and Chief Information 
Officer 
Dr. Leonard Rivera, Dean of Continuing Education 
Ms. Patricia Benavides-Dominguez, Dean of Student Outreach and Enrollment 
Services 
Ms. Elizabeth Adamson, Registrar 

Texas Association of Community Colleges 
Mr. Jacob Fraire, President and Chief Executive Officer 

State Auditor’s Office 
Internal Audit Coordinator 

Sunset Advisory Commission 
Ms. Jennifer Jones, Director 

Office of the Governor-Budget and Policy Division 
Mr. John Colyandro, Policy Director 

Legislative Budget Board 
Ms. Julie Ivie, Assistant Director 
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